        MINUTES OF THE 2019 SEMI-ANNUAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 MEETING OF THE WAWASEE SPINK CONDOMINIUM HOMEOWNERS                                      
ASSOCIATION HELD ON AUGUST 31, 2019
The 2019 Semiannual Board of Directors Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association was held on August 31, 2019 in the Commons Area, called to order by President Bill McCabe at 9:00 a.m.  The meeting was called pursuant to email or written notice to homeowners.  Directors in attendance for this meeting were President Bill McCabe, Vice President Lee Theis, Secretary Steve Brody and Eric Rosales.  Treasurer Mike Baker was absent.  Also, in attendance were homeowners representing ownership of 22 units. 
Record of Proceedings and Minutes 
Bill McCabe designated that Steve Brody serve as official secretary of the meeting.  Steve will see that minutes of the meeting are prepared and that a record of the minutes, together with any attachments, is put in the Minute Book and on the website.  He will also sign the minutes for the meeting. 
Approval of Prior Minutes 
Bill McCabe called upon Steve Brody to present the minutes and proceedings of the 2019 
Annual Board Meeting of the Wawasee Spink Condominium Homeowners Association held on 
June 1, 2019.  Steve reported that copies of the minutes were previously distributed to Directors and posted to the website, and the reading of said minutes was waived.  Bill McCabe then requested that the minutes be approved as previously recorded and presented.  Upon motion by Steve Brody and second by Lee Theis, the minutes were unanimously approved by the Directors as recorded.  It was noted that copies of the minutes are kept in the Minute Book and are available on the website. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Bill McCabe reported that the General Account has a balance of $51,223 and the Reserve Account has a balance of $325,075. He also noted that there are no delinquent payments due from homeowners.  Bill added that the Board of Directors will be reviewing the adequacy of the quarterly fees and whether there will be an adjustment for 2020.  Homeowners will be advised of this determination prior to year-end 2019.  
Upon motion by Lee Theis and second by Eric Rosales, the Treasurer’s Report was unanimously approved by the Directors.  
 Property Manager’s Report 
Property owners were reminded that at the June meeting the Board approved a one year extension of the $2,000 per unit annual assessment, of which approximately $50,000 would be used to pay for front entry awnings and landscape, pool fence, and garage hallway awnings, with any remaining amount going into the Reserve Account.

Jim Beck (and others) reported on the following items: 
· Jim has bids for the pool fence, entry awning and garage entry awnings that total approximately $29,000.  He is working on the landscape piece which will be kept to a maximum of approximately $20,000.

· Jim has bids for leveling concrete around the pool where needed.  The cost is about $750 and Jim will work to include this in the $50,000 project. 
· There was a discussion regarding replacement of grills on Sunset Hill and addition of a grill on the west end of the property.  A motion was made by Lee Theis that a new grill be purchased for Sunset Hill and that the grill donated by Eric and Lisa Rosales that is currently on Sunset Hill be moved to the northwest side of the building, including running a gas line.  Steve Brody seconded the motion and said motion was approved by all Board members present.  It was also noted that the grills will be left available for use by residents year-round.
· Lee Theis reported that he, Jim and Eric Rosales will be undertaking an evaluation of the existing furniture and possible need for addition or replacement.  Bill McCully offered to assist in this effort.  There was agreement that the bench currently on Sunset Hill should be moved to the tennis court area for use by players.
· Jim reported that painting of the fence along the front of the property has been completed.
· Jim shared a potential light fixture design for the steps on the sides of the building and hopes to address this issue in the fall.
· Jim reported that he has a bid for approximately $16,000 to repair 180-200 linear feet of the concrete walking path on the north side of the property.  After discussion of the need for the project (a significant majority of unit owners present favored moving ahead), Eric Rosales made a motion that we proceed with repairs to 180-200 linear feet of the concrete walking path at a cost of approximately $16,000.  Steve Brody seconded the motion.  The motion was passed 3-1 by those Directors present.
· This fall Jim will be cutting some holes to access under the clay tile roof from under the attic to examine suspected areas of underside roof leakage.  There was extensive discussion regarding the age of the roof, with the observation made that roof replacement may well be the next significant major capital expenditure ahead of us.
· Jim is also working on the drain line issue under the seawall deck.  Mr. Rooter cleaned the drain out and gave a quote to repair a break in a connection, but Jim is going to dig it up and try to access and do the repairs.  He also noted that there has been some ponding on the north side.  The remedy will likely be scoping the yard drains and adding some drain tile, total cost $1,000-2,000.
· Jim initiated a discussion regarding door codes.  While there was general agreement that code changes are needed, there was also sentiment expressed that we should look into better utilization of technology for gate and building access.  Eric Rosales has already researched this and will continue to do so.  Steve Brody made a motion to change the outside gate and building entry codes (codes being sent to homeowners separately), and that the Board will continue to research the technology issue and report its findings next June.  The motion was unanimously passed by all Directors present.
Bill McCully Syracuse Dam Presentation
Bill McCully gave a very informative presentation regarding Syracuse Dam.  He provided compelling data regarding the importance of the dam to the surrounding area.  Bill reported that $375,000 has already been raised privately to take care of initial repairs, with a goal of reaching $600,000.  There is a plan for a taxing district to be formed to generate funds to keep the dam in good operating condition.  The district would be comprised of freeholders who own property on the lake.  There would be a five member board, and the goal is that the district would be self-sustaining.  The payment due from freeholders would be tied to assessed value, and Bill estimated that the annual cost might be $50-60. 

Bill encouraged unit owners in attendance to sign a petition in support of the taxing district (a certain number of signatures are required for it to move ahead).  Bill also reminded us all to be good stewards of the lake and its environment – don’t blow leaves or clippings into the lake, don’t use phosphorous containing materials, etc.

Committee Reports 
Social – June Miller reported a great summer of activities, including Thirsty Thursdays, an enthusiastic – and award winning - turnout for the Flotilla, a successful ice cream social during the Flotilla, and an enjoyable progressive dinner.  She thanked the Hansens, Greens and Lisa Hill for hosting the progressive dinner.  June also reminded everyone that Thirsty Thursdays are continuing! 
Grounds/Beautification – Jim Beck had nothing to report that wasn’t previously discussed. 
Building – Jim Beck was asked to check on the operations of doors and keypads at the garage corridor entrances.  There was also some discussion of the elevators’ reliability. 
Pier/Slips – Lee Theis encouraged homeowners to use the website to check on the accuracy of information regarding their boat slips, PWC spots and kayak/paddleboard rack spots along with billing information.  Lee noted that the number of open spaces is dwindling and that this is something we will need to monitor.  It is possible that we will need to add additional boat slips in the future.  
Insurance – Steve Brody reported that he will be working with Conner and Auto Owners on the insurance policy renewals; we are on a one year policy that runs through the end of October. 
Rules/Bylaws – Lee Theis reported that, despite frequent discussion on this, we are still having problems with people not cleaning up after their dogs!  We pride ourselves on being a dog-friendly complex, but along with that should come common sense and courtesy to your fellow homeowners.  Please clean up after your dogs every time you take them out, and make sure your guests know this as well.
Lee also asked that parallel parking along garages be kept to a minimum, and that cars should never be parked at the end of garage corridors (where the hoses are).  Lastly, please don’t park on the grass.   
Update of Units for Sale 
Bill McCabe reported the following units currently listed for sale: 
 
Unit 302 (Tranter) 
 
Listed for $695,000 
 
Unit 305 (Brumbaugh) 
 
Listed for $499,000 
 2020 Meetings 
 The next annual Board meeting will be Saturday, May 30, 2020 at 9:00 am in the Commons Area.  The next semi-annual Board meeting will be Saturday, September 5, 2020 at 9:00 am in the Commons Area. 
General Items 
Please send any phone, e-mail address or mailing address updates to Bill McCabe or Steve Brody.
 Adjournment of Meeting 
Bill McCabe asked if there were any other items of business to come before the Board.  There being none, and upon motion by Lee Theis and second by Eric Rosales, the meeting was adjourned at 10:30 am.
 ________________________  
Steve Brody, Secretary of the Board of Directors 
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